Minutes of the Silchester Association 2017 AGM
7.30pm 7th April 2017
Silchester Village Hall, Club Room
Apologies for Absence –Marsden and Nancy Jones, Pauline Davis, Hannah and Derek Monger
Present from the Committee – Simon Brewin, Lesley Brewin, David Westwood, Sara Westwood, Derek Fawcett, John Davis, Andy Hartley, Amy Lucas, 
Present from the membership – Jan Hughes, Pete Hughes, Howard Wilkinson, June Wilkinson, Philip Pearce, Liz Pearce, Sarah Roper, Paul Roper, Steve Spillane, Irene Spillane, Rob Young, Jackie Young, Ann-Marie Dalton, Nick West, Biddy West, Claire Cook

1. Minutes of the last AGM.  The minutes of the last AGM on 8th April 2016 were accepted as a true record of the meeting.  

Proposed: Pete Hughes
Seconded: Irene Spillane
2. Matters Arising – there were no matters arising 
3. Chairman’s Report: The Chairman, Simon Brewin

Simon reported that the Association has had an active year running a total of nine different events in the village and has made several donations to a variety of organisations in the village.
A large proportion of the committee members continued in their previous roles which provided a good degree of continuity. However next year we will be looking for some new members as several of the existing committee members have indicated that this will be their last year.

The majority of our events this year were blessed by good weather and we had record turnouts at the Fun Run, the Beer Festival and the Bonfire Night – see attached report.
Simon put out a plea for help from the village regarding the Bonfire Night. We are looking for a leader for this event and also a catering convenor as Sara Westwood has resigned from this sub-committee after many years service.
The final event of the year was a thank you party for everyone in the village who has volunteered over the year to help at some of the events. Without this help, these events would not take place. 
Simon thanked all the committee and sub-committee members for all their work throughout the year and also Steve Spillane who continues to maintain our website and Tracy Hart who maintains the facebook page. He also extended his thanks to everyone who has come out to help at any of our events.

4. Treasurer’s Report :  David Westwood

David presented his report stating that the SA started the year with £14,728.63 in the bank and finished it with a massive £20,611.68 mainly due to the massive turnouts at our three biggest events. The full Treasurer’s report is attached. In the course of the year, we have donated £1,585 and made capital purchases of £1,167.
He went on to detail the income and expenditure of each of the events and filled us in on some of the challenges and achievements of each one of them.
David then detailed the donations made by the SA in support of other organisations in the village

£996.50 to the Pavilion Section for refurbishing the field

£300 to the PTA for Leavers’ Memory Books

£75 to the Tadley Scouts
£100 to the Brownies towards a community meal for elderly residents in the village
Major items of expenditure this year have been
Public liability insurance of £1393.52

Capital equipment - £1166.95 for new gazebos and waterproof lighting

PAT testing of electrical equipment - £141.60 (including equipment for the Village Hall, the Pavilion and the church PA system.

We have been very fortunate to benefit from donations of £2,500 
David then listed the financial commitments for the SA for the coming year
· £1,200 for a commemorative bench to celebrate the end of WW1 (we have been setting aside £300 per year since 2014 for this

· £1,250 for the Pavilion Section for field maintenance

· £300 for the school PTA for Leavers’ books

· £600-£1000 for development of a new village website

We have also had requests to consider assistance to the village hall and the playground.

Ann-Marie Dalton asked where it was proposed to site the bench and Sara replied that we have asked that it be placed alongside the front of the village hall where it will get maximum use.
The Treasurer’s Report was proposed by Liz Pearce and seconded by Howard Wilkinson
5. Change to Constitution
Sara Westwood explained why it was proposed to make these changes based on the experiences of the current committee.
The purpose of these amendments is to ensure that the Silchester Association runs efficiently and effectively in delivering its agreed objectives and is based on the management experiences of the current Silchester Association Committee over the last three years.

Insert 3 additional clauses into section 5:

· The Committee will consist of a maximum of twelve voting members to ensure efficient and effective management of the Silchester Association.

· A paper ballot will take place to determine who shall be elected to the Committee if more than twelve voting members have been proposed, seconded and accepted for election under clause (g).

· Committee members are expected to attend Committee meetings. If a Committee member fails to attend three consecutive meetings, without due cause, then they automatically cease to be a serving Committee member.
The changes were proposed by Steve Spillane and seconded by Philip Pearce

6. Election of Officers

The following committee members have indicated that they are prepared to stand for a further term – Simon Brewin, David Westwood, Lesley Brewin, Sara Westwood, Pauline Davis, John Davis, Derek Fawcett, Hannah Monger, Andy Hartley, Amy Lucas.
Sarah Roper has also offered to stand for election.

Simon indicated that he is resigning from being Chairman but is happy to stay on the committee for one more year.

As this is only 11 candidates, Simon asked for permission to hold a block election and asked for a proposer and seconder. Pete Hughes proposed and Ann Marie Dalton seconded. A show of hands was unanimously in favour of the election.
The executive officers will be decided at the first committee meeting next Tuesday.
Simon thanked all the out-going committee members for their contribution, especially Paul Baker (who wasn’t even  on the committee) for stepping in to run the Bonfire Night again. He also indicated that unless someone steps in to run the bonfire night this year, it may not go ahead.
Derek Fawcett thanked Simon & David and expressed his concern that so few villagers attend the AGM. He said that the village really needs the SA but it is desperate for some new blood.

Nick West suggested approaching parents at the school.

Amy Lucas suggested targeting new-comers who might want to get involved in village life. Also to encourage people to ‘like’ the facebook page.
Nick suggested a leaflet drop to all villagers

John Davis suggested approaching new retirees.

Biddy West suggested that next year, all regular attendees should bring a friend.

Liz Pearce suggested using the Spotted Silchester facebook page

Sara Westwood suggested having a banner in the village for the AGM as we do for other events

It was also suggested that we organise another event at the same time as the AGM

7. A. O. B.
1) Derek Fawcett announced that he has a new grand-daughter born during the meeting. Congratulations!
2) We were asked to update the poster in the Pavilion as the events on it are now out of date.
3) Steve Spillane proposed a vote of thanks to the Silchester Association and the committee members for all the work done in the village
8. The Date of the Next Meeting:  April 2018
The meeting was closed at 8.25pm.


